
  

Stettler Minor Ball Association 

Board Meeting Minutes for Tuesday, January 28, 2020 

Location: Gear Up Building, Stettler 

Board Members in Attendance: 
Sarah Tucker – Softball President 
Christie Greiner – Secretary 
Jen Robbins – Treasurer and Registrar 
Clint Riggins – Baseball President 
Kent Hoopfer – SMBA President 
Marsha Mailer – Softball Vice-President 
Michelle Mulgrove –Apparel Coordinator 
Jerilyne Raab – Website Coordinator 

Board Members Absent: 
Rob Anderson – Baseball Vice-President, Board Meeting Chair 
Wendy Stahl  - Raffle/Casino-Chair 
Sarah McCrindle – Softball Equipment Manager 

1) Call Meeting to Order (Kent) at 8:02pm 

2) Welcome and Introductions 

3) Treasurers Report – Jen Robbins 
a. No financial Report, Jen will have an updated one for next meeting 
b. Jen made a motion to take the books in to Campbell Chapman for 

Year End, Marsha second, all in favor, motion carried. 

4) Registration 
a. Registration is now open, Jen updated us on numbers 
b. Jerilyne will be sending another email regarding registration 
c. Jen will drop off sheets at the school to hand out for a registration 

reminder 

5) Baseball – Clint 



a. Mosquito/ PeeWee house league bats are very old and need replaced.  
Clint is going to look into upgrading bats. 

b. Clint has registered the mosquito & PeeWee provincial teams for a 
tournament in Kamloops June 26-28th weekend.  Registration had to be 
placed early on to get into this tournament. 

6) Softball – Sarah T 
a. Scott Galenza clinics have started and are going very well 
b. Coaching Clinic/ Coaching – Level 1 coaching clinic is $150 and SMBA 

will reimburse any of our coaches that take it.  Each team will need at 
least a level 1 coach on the bench, and to go on the field you will need 
a level 1 going forward. 

c. To coach at westerns you need to have your level 2 coaching. 
d. Scott Galenza will be evaluating for U12 to U19 softball teams this 

year. 
e. Softball Provincials will be in Medicine Hat and dates are listed on the 

website. 

7) Apparel – Michelle 
a. Discussion in regards to having apparel available on the website only. 

Currently it is always having to be stored at a board members house. 
Also discussion of having a blow out sale to get rid of Westerns 
hoodies etc.  Further discussion to take place. 

8) New Business 
a. The SMBA Casino has been bumped up to fall 2020. No date has been 

confirmed as of yet. 
b. AGM for 2020 will NOT be the first Wednesday in March, rather the 

first Thursday which will be March 5, 2020 at 8:00pm at the gear up 
building in Stettler.   

c. Coaches Meeting will be Thursday, March 19, 2020 at 8:00 at the gear 
up building in Stettler. 

9)  Marsha made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Christie second, adjourned 
at 9:15 pm.   

Action Items 
• Jerilyne – Send out registration email reminder 
• Jen – to drop off registration reminder/sheets at the school 
• Jen – drop books off for year end at Campbell Chapman 

Please see below for Winter Softball Clinics….. 
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2020 WINTER SOFTBALL CLINICS 
WITH 

SCOTT GALENZA 

DATES: January 26, Feb 9th, 23 March 8, 15, 29 April 5th

Wm E Hay Composite High School 

U10-U12 Pitching 11:30-12:30 

         Skills 12:30-1:30 

U14-U19 Pitching 1:30-2:30 

U14-U16 Skills 2:30-3:30 

U19 Skills 3:30-4:30 

REGISTARTION $150.00 PER PERSON.  REGISTER ON SMBA 
WEBSITE BY JAN 15, 2020. 

FOR MORE INFO CONTACT SARAH TUCKER 403-740-7655


